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ANNOUNCEMENT IN RESPECT OF 
RECOMMENDATION ON DIVIDEND DISTRIBUTION

The board (the “Board”) of directors (“Directors”) of First Tractor Company 
Limited (the “Company”) announces that at the meeting of the Board held today, in 
accordance with the dividend policy and the Articles of Association of the Company 
and after taking into account the operation, financial condition and capital needs of 
the Company, the Board recommended for the Company not to declare or pay any 
dividends for the year 2019 (2018: Nil). Such dividend distribution proposal (i.e. nil 
dividends) of the Company shall be subject to shareholders’ approval at the 2019 
annual general meeting of the Company. 
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